Jena Kalli

PLEASE use a portion of the VW Federal Settlement funds to help people understand why they
should respect NO IDLE ZONES in Anacortes and San Juan County. I live in Friday Harbor and the
emissions from vehicles waiting for the WSDOT Ferries is disturbing. Outside of sparse signage,
WSDOT does not appear to enforce the no idle zones . It creates an unhealthy environment for the
people who keep the ferries running. It also impacts ferry passengers as well as neighborhoods
adjacent to ferry terminals. More communication methods such as metered lights similar to those
found on a on-way ramps could be in place to help people from turning on their cars prematurely
and making unnecessary pollution.



